
  
Kristie Pratt 
Deputy City Clerk 

City Clerk’s Office 
John D. Elvidge, City Clerk 
 
 
  

 
 

Tel:   416-392-9683 
Fax:  416-392-4900 
e-mail: Kristie.Pratt@toronto.ca 
 

 

Corporate Information Management 
Services 
City Hall, West Tower, 13th Floor 
100 Queen Street West 
Toronto, Ontario M5H 2N2 
 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION 
 Denise Stuckless 

416-338-5636 
 
May 4, 2021 
 
Mr. Jay Goldberg 
38-107 Westra Drive 
Guelph, Ontario N1K 0A5 
 
Dear Mr. Goldberg: 
 
Subject: City of Toronto Access Request Number 2021-00651 
         
I am replying to your access request under the Municipal Freedom of Information and 
Protection of Privacy Act. You have requested any records of the number of municipal City 
of Toronto employees that received pay raises in 2020. Alternatively, any information on 
pay raises for municipal employees in 2020. 
 
Staff of Pension, Payroll and Employee Benefits conducted a search for records responsive 
to your request. This decision reflects the results of their search. 
 
Decision 
 
Access is granted in full to the following information: 
 
Union staff were paid raises in 2020 as per the applicable Collective Agreements.  The 
Collective Agreements are available online at: 
 
https://www.toronto.ca/city-government/accountability-operations-customer-service/city-
administration/collective-agreements 
 
4600 Non-Union employees were paid raises in 2020.  
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Should you have any questions, please contact Denise Stuckless, Access and Privacy 
Officer, at 416-338-5636 or denise.stuckless@toronto.ca. 
 
Yours truly, 
 

S. Campbell  (for) 
 
John D. Elvidge 
City Clerk    
 


